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Location Land To The East Of Stratfield Brake And West Of Oxford Parkway Railway Station Oxford
Road Kidlington

Proposal Erection of a stadium (Use Class F2) with flexible commercial and community facilities and
uses including for conferences, exhibitions, education, and other events, club shop, public
restaurant, bar, health and wellbeing facility/clinic, and gym (Use Class E/Sui Generis), hotel
(Use Class C1), external concourse/fan-zone, car and cycle parking, access and highway
works, utilities, public realm, landscaping and all associated and ancillary works and
structures

Case Officer Laura Bell  
 

Organisation
Name Geno Gregory

Address 37 Morton Avenue,Kidlington,OX5 1BX

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments Subject: Concerns Regarding Proposed Road Closures for Oxford United Stadium 
 
Dear Oxford United Management, 
 
We wish to voice our concerns regarding the proposed road closures associated with the new 
stadium development at The Triangle. While we wholeheartedly support the construction of a 
new stadium for Oxford United, we find the current pre-match closure plans for Oxford Road 
to be problematic. 
 
These closures threaten to disrupt our neighborhood's mobility, potentially leading to 
significant traffic congestion and inconvenience in our daily routines. Such concerns raise 
questions about the stadium's overall impact on our community. 
 
Our endorsement of the stadium project is contingent upon a plan that emphasizes 
pedestrian safety and minimizes inconvenience for local residents. We strongly encourage 
you to revisit the road closure proposal and consider alternative solutions, including: 
 
  Installation of a pedestrian bridge: A dedicated bridge across Oxford Road could 
provide fans with a safe route while maintaining traffic efficiency. 
 
We urge you to engage in collaborative discussions with the local community to identify a 
resolution that serves the interests of both the club and the residents. We believe that 
through cooperation, a mutually beneficial outcome can be achieved. 
 
We anticipate your timely response and a proactive approach to resolving this pressing 
issue. 
 
Sincerely, 
Geno 
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